Team Coordinator Report/Sue Pelley
February, 2025

SOAR WITH FOUR – LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM.
…Prepared, organized and conducted our first In Person training during Singing Summit – very successfully.  All class participants in attendance.  Vicki Petzco conducted the training – didn’t quite get finished with her presentations but all info has been logged into our special file on our HH4 website.
…Met with committee during Singing Summit to discuss future of program, as well as our next In person class during our Express Yourself event in June.
	…Decision made to continue course in 2026.  Once our current course ends in June, 2025, we will work on developing next course.  
	…2026 course will begin in January of 2026 at our Singing Summit event and end at our Singing Summit January 2026 regional event.   Committee felt that it’s very important to begin this course with a “live” in person class.
	…Worked on a participant survey, which we reviewed for their input. As a result we will
		Consider a 2 hour course in 2026.
		Will consider a class size of 10-15 – as long as every chorus has a representative
Consider Assigning a mentor to each participant for mid session “touch base” contact
	…Discussed initial thoughts/plans for our Class graduation at Express Yourself event.
		..Vickie Maybury participation
		..Certificates
		..Pomp and Circumstance music
		..Create a special pin for all to wear
	…Discussed need to get participant testamonials in preparation for 2026 class.
Soar with 4 Leadership Team agreed to continue thru 2026 Course.
BEV MILLER AWARD
Created and and emailed flyer for nomination to all R4 members.  Second Announcement sent  Feb. 10th..Third announcement sent February 23.  Deadline for nominations March 10th.  Sent invoice for vase (Molly purchased) to Bev for reimbursement to Molly. 

SUMMER RMT IN PERSON MEETING – THURSDAY JUNE 19TH
After several emails between myself and Sharon Cartwright, I made the decision to cancel this training.  We will have a full agenda for this meeting, as new RMT members will be in attendance for the first time.  More agenda details being formulated.
